September 27, 2006 

TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
Anthony Brito, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of September 27, 2006-Resolution approving a tax exemption for one preconsidered Land Use Item (Council District 36).

HPD has submitted a request to the Council to approve a property tax exemption for the

Vernon Avenue Condominiums located at 125, 123, 121, 119 Vernon Avenue in Council 

Member Vann’s District.  

The Vernon Avenue Condominiums will be two new dwellings that will provide 15 units of condominium housing for moderate and low-income purchasers.  The sponsor, Vernon Avenue Associates LLC, which is an affiliate of the Northeast Brooklyn Development Corporation will develop the project under the Negotiated Sale Program, which allows for the purchase and rehabilitation of vacant City-owned residential buildings or land in order to construct new residential buildings.  Financing for the project will be provided through private loans and from developer equity.  The value of the tax exemption is projected at $103,000 in the first year of the exemption and $1.9 million over the 20-year length of the exemption.

This item has the approval of Council Member Vann.   

